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Approved Minutes
(Minutes approved at the March 25, 2011 Graduate Council Meeting)
Faculty Present: S. Alaimo, W. Boeve, A. Bostrom, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, D. Epple, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, M. Staves, R. Wilson 

Absent: D. Cannon

Administrative Ex-Officio Present:  C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, S.Lipnicki, J. Montag, J. Stevenson
Absent: J. Potteiger

Elected Student Reps Present: J. Amisi, A. Crosby


Ex-Officio Students Present: Y. Nath

Guest: D. Vaughn
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	I. Call to Order 


	M. Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:06 AM.
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	
	Motion: A. Crosby moved to approve the agenda. N. Diarrassouba seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	III. A) Approval of Minutes – December 17, 2010
	Corrections included removing the comment that program changes to go FSBC. The comment on sustainability should remain. M. Staves gave an update on the Biomedical Engineering proposal to be added to today’s GC-CC report.  
	Motion: J. Amisi moved to approve the Graduate Council minutes of December 17, 2010 with requested amendment. D. Epple seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	III. B) Approval of Minutes - January 21, 2011
	Requested corrections were to the Policy Subcommittee report to state that the approved policies will go to the Graduate Program Directors for comment and the Graduate Policy on Dual-Listed Courses goes to UCC rather than ECS. 


	Motion: A. Crosby moved to approve the Graduate Council minutes of January 21, 2011 as amended. A. Lowen seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	IV. Report of the Chair – M. Luttenton
	M. Luttenton opened the discussion on the GPA issue. ECS charged the GC to review GPAs as a joint project with the ASPC.  The GC will review these by program and instructor type (adjunct v. regular.) The GC reviewed and commented on the document. Using SCB as an example, it was noted there is little variation on grades in some colleges/programs. However, programs such as PT showed a variation, possibly due to the changeover from a master’s degree to the DPT. The courses were designed for student success, so the caliber of students may have increased due to a rigorous screening process. If programs are concerned with the data, they should look at instructor patterns over 5-10 years. 
D. Vaughn spoke on behalf of the ASPC. That committee found the GPA trends to be a non-issue. The trend has been fairly flat over 10 years. The next step would be to drill down by instructor, but doing so conflicts with the ECS charge as it is not meant to critique individual instructors. 

The fact that the data are flat raises a concern that GVSU grades are high in general compared to peer institutions.  However, graduate programs vary in length, rigor, and degree requirements, but the goal is student success.  Institutional Analysis was not able to obtain statistics from other universities as such information is not publically accessible. It would be costly financially and in political capital. Besides the data, GVSU would need the universities to share their measurement process and tools. 
General comments included: The better quality students should be challenged at a higher level, but students often expect A’s, and some faculty feel that if they give less than an A they are outside the norm. Some faculty feel that if they don’t give high grades, they will not receive good course evaluations, which is tied to 

Tenure/promotion. 

The data by faculty type show that adjuncts and affiliates tend to grade higher. This suggests that more preparation and faculty development should be provided for adjunct and visiting faculty with respect to assessment standards.
The GPDs should have an opportunity to weigh in on their individual programs, what trends they see and how their programs have changed, and to look at their faculty trends. Another issue that could be addressed by the GC is what type of courses are appropriate for a grade vs. credit/no credit, e.g. clinical rotations, thesis prep courses, and internships.  

Another area for review is the upturn in undergrad-to-grad GPAs. Students may graduate with a lower GPA but then it appears they excel in the graduate program. 
	Motion: M. Staves moved to recommend that the data be reviewed by graduate program directors for disparities in undergraduate to graduate GPAs and to evaluate performance of adjuncts, affiliates, and regular faculty based on program GPAs. A. Crosby seconded. Motion passed with one no vote. 


	V. Report of the Curriculum Subcommittee – M. Staves
	M. Staves updated the GC on the Masters in Biomedical Engineering program proposal. The proposal authors were asked to develop a course to replace the 508 course, and to withdraw the new course proposals for the dual-listed courses and replace them with course change proposals.  These will be reviewed by the GC-CC when they come back, and the full program proposal will come back to the full Graduate Council once the revisions are made.  

The full time MBA program will be reviewed at the next GC-CC meeting. The MSA program has been passed and will be voted on in UCC. There are also14-15 logs ready for review. 

	

	VI. Report of the Policy Subcommittee – V. Long
	The policies that were passed at the January 21 meeting are being reviewed by graduate program directors. The GC-PC expects to finalize the policy on thesis and dissertations at the next GC-PC meeting. The intent is to pass the policy through ECS/UAS before summer so that it will be in place in the 11/12 academic year. Theses and dissertations already in progress will be grandfathered in. Final projects and capstones are not included in this policy but will be addressed in the future. Concerning the catalog, the printed version would need the updated policies for April/May publication. The acalog catalog is updated as needed, so it is the most current.
Colleges and programs need to address thesis and dissertation workload issues. GPDs were instructed at their last meeting to provide data on how their program and college manages this issue. Faculty do not want to discourage students from doing a thesis based on not having enough faculty for a committee. Per J. Stevenson, this is a strategic plan issue and is on the table for discussion in the Provost’s office.

	

	VII. Report of GPSA – Y. Nath
	Two Grad Clubs have been held since the beginning of the semester. Attendance has gone up. President Haas attended a Grad Club at which 75 students participated. GPSA is launching a monthly newsletter called “The Update.”  J. Amisi is working on it.  GPSA is looking for feedback from students on grad student grievances, seminars they are interested in, what GPSA can do to help fund them, and other such issues. The executive board is meeting this week. Elections are at the end of February. The constitution is being revised. 
Jarred Martus has proposed to the administrations that a graduate student committee should be part of Student Senate. A. Crosby invoked the FOIA to obtain budget details from Student Life. He found that $1.1 million is assigned to Student Senate, of which $100,000 comes from graduate student fees. However, GPSA receives only $3,000 from these funds. 
GPSA became ineligible for funding last semester, but the executive committee has prepared proposal and will meet with Provost Davis in 2-3 weeks to discuss creating an independent graduate student senate.  Currently, GPSA is modeled as a student organization, but as a senate, it can have its own funds and decide how to use those funds to benefit graduate student activities.  The proposal includes a strategic plan, the NCA report, peer institution data, and states how the current Student Senate structure does not fit graduate student needs.

GPSA is having doing a service project with Kids Food Basket on April 9th, and Relay for Life on April 8th.  


	

	VIII. New Business
	The dual-listing policy and graduate GPAs were priorities for the ECS in its charges to the Graduate Council this year.    

J. Montag reported that headcount enrollment is down 2 % and 3% on overall credit hours, but there is an increase in average student load. Applications are up for both graduate and undergraduates for Fall 2011.  The Institutional Climate Committee website opens next week. GC members are urged to complete the survey.
	

	IX. Adjournment
	
	Motion: A. Crosby moved to adjourn. V. Long seconded. Meeting adjourned at 10:50 AM.
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